
Our Vision is -   

To honour God,  

nurture, disciple and send out 

Minister: John Wilkie Ph: 278 3561 or 027 555 6111 (Day off Wed, 

Thurs, Friday) 

Assistant Pastor/Pastoral Visiting: Wayne Ogden Ph: 027 859 0544

(Tuesday & Wednesday only) or phone the Church Office 

Youth Pastor: Grant Watkins (Friday only) 

Session Clerk: Peter Hokopaura Ph: 278 6980  

Church Administrator: Suzanne Hokopaura  

Treasure Seekers: Vacant 

Prayer Chain: Phone the Church Office  

CHURCH OFFICE: Open Monday - Thursday 9 am - 2 pm     Closed Fridays        

Phone: 06 278 0166   Email: theprez.hawera@inspire.net.nz  

Postal: PO Box 359 Hawera 4640 Webpage: www.haweraprezchurch.org.nz 

Please ensure your cell phones are on vibrate or turned off during the service. 

We will train and equip those who will honour 
God, making disciples to be salt and light in our 

community and afar 

Please note that the office is closed every Tuesday 
between 9.30 am to 10.30 am for our team meeting. 

Rosters 1st October 8th October 15th October 

Door Roger &  Helen Roger &  Helen Roger &  Helen 

Intercession Janice John O. Myron 

Computer Suzanne Suzanne Suzanne 

Sound Maria Jemma Jemma 

Tea Steve Jenny Jan 

Birthday Prayers Jenny Sue Lorraine 

Church Lunch Jean K. Neil & Helen James & Emily 

‘Waiting on God’ Sue Cathy Sue 

Communion Janice 

22nd October 

Roger &  Helen 

Michelle 

Jemma 

Suzanne 

Michelle 

Cathy 

John & Lorraine 

Cathy 



Upcoming Guest Speakers 
15th October - Stuart Simpson - PCANZ Mission 

Enabler 

29th October - John Omundsen 

If you are new to St John’s or visiting 
with us, we welcome you to our service.       

Today’s shared lunch is being hosted by Jean Kelsen, 

29 Wilson Street. All Welcome 

Upcoming  
Events 

Today’s message is brought to us by 
John Mattock 

Annual Reports  

AGM - Wednesday 25th October @ 7 pm  

Please submit your annual report to the office 

no later than October 9th. 

Office Closed 

Suzanne is on leave next week and returns to work on Monday 

9th October. 

Weekly Prayer 

Please continue to pray for the calling of our next  

Minister and for those who will be appointed to the 

Settlement Board. Continue to pray for Matt Millar and 

family and give thanks for the funds raised.. 

Congregational Meeting TODAY 

For Settlement Board Nominations. To be held following our service. 

On the notice board: The latest update and photo of our World Vision sponsored 

child; Taranaki Aglow newsletter. 

On the table: Barnabas Aid’s latest magazine, devotion and prayer guide and a free 

bookmark; The Word for Today - please take a copy. 

Operation Christmas Child 

Boxes are now available to fill. 

Return them to Church by October 8th ready 

for them to be delivered to New Plymouth. 

Cost $12.50 for shipping and $1 per          

pre-printed box. If you use your own shoe 

box please ensure it is an A4 size and no 

bigger. 

You can also go online at Samaritanspurse.org.nz and ‘Pack a shoe 

box online’ for $35. If you need any help with the online labels or   

donations please see Suzanne at the office. 

Food bank needs 

Do you have any spare brown supermarket bags and/or bread bags 

that can be used for produce. If so please see Hazel. 

Donation 

In July we received an online donation with the reference No: 8. I have no 

such number allocated to anyone so if you made this donation can you 

please contact the office so that I can record it correctly.  

Flat or House wanted 

If you have a rental property available Conal & Melissa need a place. 

Phone Melissa on 027 4283610 



Emotional & Mental  
Healing Workshop 
in association with 

15th October 

2 pm 

Presbyterian Church foyer Hawera 

It will be a night of fun, laughter, and competition all to raise funds for a 

good cause.  

Our target is to raise $350  to support Tearfund’s work, which will go toward 

projects like: Helping provide blankets and food for Syrian refugee families 

over the coming winter. Provide crucial psycho-social counselling and     

education sessions to child trafficking survivors in Cambodia and more. 

The evening will kick off at 6pm and will include a pizza dinner. Kids under 

10 get in for free and are invited to a PJ Movie party in the youth room. 

Bring extra cash if you would like to buy: dessert | extra drinks | a double 

points round | answers! 

Please register here or follow the QR Code link on the posters/slide: https://

haweraaog.churchcenter.com/registrations/events/1957957

Insurance Update 

We recently engaged Hutchins & Dick for a valuation on the Church and 

Centre which we provided to Crombie Lockwood as the basis of our     

Insurance assessment. The Centre was valued at $3,000,000 for             

Replacement/Reinstatement Value and the Church at $1,250,000 Agreed 

Value. 

The decision made at the congregational meeting was also passed on to 

them and they have now provided us with the outcome. 

The cost of Insurance is now $19,726.09. We have elected to pay this in 

monthly instalments. 

This is a considerable rise of $7,000.00. 

Please prayerfully consider increasing your giving to help with the cost of 

insurance. 


